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In this issue:
· San Gabriel Valley Business Leaders Discuss Measure R

· Media Inquiry into Congestion Pricing

· LAPD Bullet Hits Metro Bus Windshield at the Intersection of Vermont & Sunset in Hollywood
· Metro Green Line – System Service Alert


	San Gabriel Valley Business Leaders Discuss Measure R

This morning, the San Gabriel Valley Economic Partnership’s (SGVEP’s) legislative action committee met to discuss, among other issues, Measure R. 

A representative from Director Antonovich’s office provided a presentation expressing opposition to Measure R and explained that a new measure should be crafted that has the support of all of Los Angeles County’s cities.  Our representative provided a factual presentation on Measure R, including how much money the measure includes for projects in the San Gabriel Valley.  
After a brief question and answer period, a majority of the members of the legislative action committee present abstained from a vote to adopt an oppose position on Measure R, with seven members supporting an oppose position and one member voting against the oppose position.  

We expressed our appreciation to the SGVEP for the opportunity to present an overview of Measure R to its members.

Media Inquiry into Congestion Pricing

Today, KFI and Metro Network Radio reporters interviewed Media Relations staff about SB 1422, our congestion pricing legislation and plans for a congestion pricing demonstration project on the I-10 and 1-110 Freeways.  Staff explained the aim is to squeeze more capacity out of busy local freeways by offering more rideshare options, such as new freeway express buses in the corridors.  Also, solo drivers may opt to travel during off peak hours to take advantage of lower tolls on the fast lanes.  The concept has worked successfully in San Diego and Orange Counties and in other American cities.  Staff noted a $210 million federal grant is available, but enabling legislation must be approved this summer to implement the demonstration project in Los Angeles County or the grant opportunity would be lost.

LAPD Bullet Hits Metro Bus Windshield at the Intersection of Vermont & Sunset in Hollywood

This afternoon at approximately 12:57 p.m., Metro Bus Line 204 was traveling northbound on Vermont Avenue at the intersection of Sunset Boulevard and was struck by a bullet fired by a Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD) officer chasing a suspect on the adjacent sidewalk.  
The bus operator received minor glass fragments to the face and declined treatment and a female patron walked off the bus to paramedics and asked to be transported to a nearby hospital.  
LAPD officials declared the area a crime scene and proceeded to remove bus patrons to a conference room at Kaiser-Sunset Hospital for statements.

Metro Green Line – System Service Alert
On Tuesday, September 2, 2008, between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m., the elevator servicing the Metro Green Line at Aviation Station will be out of service due to required maintenance.

All passengers requiring elevator access traveling from Aviation Station can board either Metro Bus Line 626 or a special shuttle bus at the Line 626 bus stop and continue to Mariposa Station to board trains and complete their trip.

Passengers traveling to Aviation Station who require use of the elevator will need to get off the train at Mariposa Station and board either Metro Bus Line 626 or a special shuttle bus at the Line 626 bus stop to continue to Aviation Station.
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